North Taranaki Cycle Advocates

23 June 2016

MINUTES

Chair: Graeme

Notetaker: Stuart

Present: Alan, Graeme, Nigel, Stuart, Nathanial, Joelle

1. Bank Balances

Bike kitchen: $587.06

NTCA: $485.16

2. Matters arising from last meeting

Action: Nathanial will request update from roading team regarding drainage problem on Huatoki trail.

Action: Alan will ask his co-worker to follow up with documenting rough pavement at Devon/Mangati intersection.

3. New cycle safety issues

- At Huatoki/Carrington intersection, green lane that was resurfaced is getting degraded again.

- Tree in front of STOS had marker pegs ripped off which makes hard for motorists to see in the dark.

- Cycle lane under Paynters Av bridge is only 1.38 metres. Speed limit is 60. By law it should be 1.5 metres for speed limit up to 50 km and 1.9 metres for 60-90 km.

Action: Nigel is attending opening of Vickers to city upgrade on Sunday and will raise need with authorities to reduce speed limit to 50 km.

- Joelle brought photos of right hand green cycle land at Dawson lights that vanishes at other side of intersection.

Action: Nathanial will check if there's a legal requirement to post a "cycle lane ends" sign to warn cyclists

Action: Joelle will do a submission to NPDC alerting them that this is dangerous and confusing. She will suggest they either post a "cycle lane ends" sign or paint it in the green lane.

- Nigel raised issue of touring cyclists having no way to turn right off Northgate towards Fitzroy campground.

Action: Nigel will raise this at the opening of the Vickers to City upgrade on Sun.

- Turning right into King St from Monica's Cafe is dangerous because traffic is travelling too fast.

- reflections from Len Lye Museum make cyclists travelling east on Devon St hard for motorists to spot.

4. AA cycle survey

John Sutton sent Graeme a copy of AA survey results - AA members seem generally positive about cycling.

Action: Graeme will email copy of survey to those present at this meeting.

5. Bike kitchen

Has been quite slow recently. Discussed possibly organising a children's bike swap at the bike kitchen in Aug/Sept and advertising it through school newsletters.

6. CAN - website upgrade one week ago.

7. Walking and Cycling Conference in Auckland in 2 wks - Joelle attending.
